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Newsletter Term 1 Week 7 
2024 
 
FROM THE PRINCIPAL TO CLOVERDALE FAMILIES 
 
Louise Burke Retirement 
We wish to announce that our principal Louise Burke has announced her retirement after many years 
as teacher and school administrator. We would like to sincerely thank her for her wonderful contribution 
to Cloverdale Primary School. 
 
The following statement was composed by Louise: 
  

"I have been proud to be the principal of Cloverdale Primary School since the start of 2021. 
Unfortunately, my time at the school has come to an end and I will be retiring in Term 2 of 
this year. I have loved being part of this school and will miss the vibrant and enthusiastic 
community it serves. I am proud to have been part of a team of educators who are working 
tirelessly to ensure that no child is left behind. I would like to thank you all for your support 
and wish you and your families all the best for whatever the future holds." 
  
Louise Burke 
Principal 
Cloverdale Primary School 

  
 
End of Term 
Term one finishes on Thursday, 28 March 2024. Term 2 for children starts on Tuesday, 16 April 2024 
and staff will be back on Monday, 15 April 2024 for a school development day. Thursday, 25 April 2024 
is ANZAC Day which is a public holiday. 
  
Staff Changes for Term 2 
Our fabulous AEIO Lyn Jackson is retiring, and we are currently undertaking a selection process to 
find her replacement. Ms Bellenger, Ms Newland and Mr McMillan will be on leave next term. Mr Ryugo 
will replace Ms Newland as Deputy Principal. Mr Cotton will replace Mr McMillan. We will advise the 
teachers to cover for Ms Bellenger and Mr Ryugo’s class as soon as selection processes have been 
completed. 
 

Albert Huts 
Principal 
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HARMONY WEEK 2024 

 
Harmony Week is the celebration that recognises our diversity and brings together Australians from 

different backgrounds. Harmony Week will take place from 18-24 March 2024 with Thursday, 21 March 

2024 being Harmony Day. The theme this year is “Everyone Belongs”. 

  

Cloverdale Primary School is made up of students and families from many different countries, 
nationalities and cultures which enhances our unique multi-cultural community. 
 

On Friday, 22 March 2024, Cloverdale Primary School and the Cloverdale Education Support Centre 

will celebrate Harmony Week at a special assembly in the Undercover Area at 9:00am. Students may 

choose to wear something ORANGE (the official colour of Harmony Day) or traditional dress/colours 

to represent their country of origin. 

 
Naplan – National Assessment Program 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for 
students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. 

It is a nationwide measure through which parents/carers, teachers, schools, education authorities, 
governments and the broader community can determine whether or not young Australians are 
developing the literacy and numeracy skills that provide the critical foundation for other learning and 
for their productive and rewarding participation in the community. 

NAPLAN results allow parents/carers and educators to see how students are progressing in literacy 
and numeracy over time – individually, as part of their school community, and against national 
standards.   

This week our Year 3 and Year 5 students have been sitting the NAPLAN tests of Writing, Reading, 
Conventions and Language (spelling, grammar, and punctuation) and Numeracy. Students who have 
missed the tests this week, will be given an opportunity to catch up the following week. 
 
PBS Term One 
 

     
 
Our fortnightly focus areas for term one have been: 
Week 2 and 3 – RESPECT & RESPONSIBILITY - Whole body listening. 
Week 4 and 5 – ACHIEVEMENT - Listen to and follow instructions. 
Week 6 and 7 – SAFETY - Maintain personal space. 
Week 8 and 9 – ORGANISATION - Be on time. 
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Please talk with your child about the school expectations around the topics. Certificates are presented 
at our PBS assemblies on the Monday assembly.  
 
Our whole school reward day is Thursday, 28 March 2024. The students who have followed our 
expectations for the term will be rewarded with a water play session. Students can wear free dress (for 
messy mud play) on the day. Each class will go with their buddy class to the designated area for their 
time.  
 
Students who have not followed expectations will not be participating this term.  
 
Swimming Championship Trials 
On Friday, 8 March 2024 selected year 3-6 students competed in the Swimming Championship Trials 
at Belmont Oasis.  All participating students swam beautifully, and they should be proud of their 
achievements. The interschool swimming team will be selected from the results of this event. The 
interschool swimming carnival will take place at the Aqualife Centre, East Victoria Park on 27 March 
2024. I would like to take this opportunity to wish all students the very best for this carnival.  
 
Matthew McMillan 
Health and Physical Education Teacher

 
L-R: Uudamkhishig T, Sophia F, Madden H, and Kyle R 
 
Pre-Service Teachers 
There are currently 5 prac students at Cloverdale Primary School. Noor has been working in Room 8 
with the Year 4s since the 19 February 2024.  
 
Alec (Rm8), Amy (Rm8), Sofia (Rm7) and Holly (Rm7) are from ECU and will be at Cloverdale every 
Thursday for the next seven weeks and will return in Term 4 for two weeks.  
 
In Term 2 Casey and Kristy are working in Kindy and PP from 15 April 2024 to 7 June 2024 and are 
from ECU.  
 
Daniel Ryugo 
Teacher/Prac Coordinator  
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Merit Certificates 
Congratulations to the students who received Merit Certificates at the assembly on Friday 23 
February 2024 
 

PP1  PP2  RM1 Tenzin L 
Avery N 

RM2 Kowhai M 
Retal A 

RM4 Johanna T 
Beryll Y 

RM5 Francis P 
Lainey V 

RM6 Cora F 
Daniel M 

RM7 Shivaansh R 
Liam S 

RM8 Harrison B 
Raneli K 

RM9 Leah J 
Uudamkhishig 
T 

RM11 Oliver B 
Alyssa D 

RM12 Muzhdah N 
Jigme P 

Music    Congratulations everyone 

 
Audiri and ConnectNow Apps 
We highly recommend that parents/carers download and install both apps, as this is how we 
communicate to the broader school community. 
 
Cloverdale Primary School Facebook Page 
Cloverdale Primary School now has an official Facebook page.  
Please visit https://www.facebook.com/cloverdaleps/  
 
This social media platform allows our school to celebrate our students' 
successes; to provide families with current information and updated events, and 
to support our local community. 
 
School Uniforms 
We have partnered with well known uniform supplier Uniform Concepts by Nell Grey to provide a high 
quality durable, and practicable new uniform range. This partnership enables families to take 
advantage of online ordering https://www.nellgray.com.au/Schools , EFTPOS, home delivery, lay-by 
facilities, and in store sizing assistance at the Uniform Concepts Super Store.   
 
The store is located at 834 Beaufort Street, Inglewood and is open as follows:  

• Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 9am to 5pm 

• Thursday 9am to 6pm 

• Saturday 9am to 1pm 
 
Cloverdale Dental Therapy Centre News 
For after-hours emergencies, please call your private dentist or contact the emergency service on 1800 
098 818 
 
Cloverdale Dental Therapy Centre  
Phone 9479 7222 
Email CloverdaleDTC@health.wa.gov.au  

 
  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fcloverdaleps%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ctrudy.vanderwel%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cfd883f35c45b445989eb08da49b51d2f%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637903339461537860%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=R1AyYA7clbfVXvsAzbZ9vuMQSpicQ1KJLqAkyrGBW1U%3D&reserved=0
https://www.nellgray.com.au/Schools
mailto:CloverdaleDTC@health.wa.gov.au
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Community Notices 
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